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PRESS RELEASE

The International Commission against the Death Penalty met on 30 June and 1 July 2011 in Madrid in order to debate on the situation of the death penalty in the different regions of the world and to continue promoting the establishment of a moratorium on the imposition and the use of the death penalty, with a view to its universal abolition.

ICDP hopes that the steps recently taken by several countries, in particular, Mongolia, Tajikistan and Benin, will pave the way for abolition of the death penalty. ICDP is also hopeful that the call of the peoples of the Maghreb and the Middle East for freedom and human rights will bring about the abolition of the death penalty. However, the death penalty is still retained and used in many places of the world, which is incompatible with the right to life and human dignity. Furthermore, ICDP underlines, that the death penalty has no deterrent effect.

ICDP analyzed in particular the situation of the death penalty in the United States and in the Caribbean. With regard to the latter, a seminar will take place towards the end of this year in Madrid with the participation of several experts and representatives of non-governmental organizations. Furthermore, the ICDP discussed the application of the safeguards, which guarantee the protection of the rights of those facing the death penalty and recalled their importance. 

The next meeting of the ICDP will take place in Geneva on 10 and 11 October 2011, on the occasion of the World Day against the Death Penalty. 

ICDP would like to thank the Spanish Government for launching the initiative to establish the ICDP and for the crucial support. In particular, the members of the ICDP expressed their gratitude to the President of the Spanish Government Mr Rodríguez Zapatero on the occasion of the meeting held at the Palace of Moncloa on 30 June.

Madrid, 1 July 2011.
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